



Stancliffe Road Bedford MK41 9AT Tel: 01234 300100

Email: office@hazeldeneschool.co.uk www.hazeldeneschool.co.uk

Safeguarding
Standard

June 2019



Dear Parents/Carers

Newsletter 2

Class/Staff News

I am now able to let you know which teacher your child will have next year.

RKL 1B Miss Beresford-Smith

RS 1D Mrs Doherty 1D 2P Mrs Pocock 1P 2C Mrs Chapman 4T Mrs Tilbury 3L 4L Ms Lousada 3R 4VT 5M Miss Moulder **4T** 5B Mrs Butterfield 6J Mr Johnson 5M

5R 6D Mrs Duchemin

As is the case now, Year 2 classes will be re-arranged in preparation for Key Stage 2. Mrs Lewis and Mr Redford will be the teachers in year 3. Each year 2 child will bring home a letter informing them of their year 3 teacher in due course.

Staffing Arrangements 2019/2020

We will be saying goodbye to Miss Naseri, Mr Rowland and Mrs Taylor at the end of term. Miss Naseri is getting married during the summer holiday and will be moving to London, and Mr Rowland is re-locating to Norfolk. After returning for the last few weeks of this term Mrs Taylor has decided to leave teaching for the time being and concentrate on her recovery and family. We wish them all well in the future.

We are very sad to also be saying goodbye to Mrs Everitt our Schools Business Manager. Mrs Everitt is a very valued member of staff who has worked at Hazeldene for 19 years and we hope she has a very happy retirement, spending more time with her family.

We have two new teachers starting at Hazeldene in September. Mrs Butterfield will joining year 5, and Miss Beresford-Smith will join year 1. Mrs Khan is joining us as an HLTA and we have a new LSA, Miss Bryan.

























Health & Safety

Can we please ask that ALL children DO NOT use the play equipment both BEFORE and AFTER school, as the school is not insured for any accidents that may occur outside of normal school hours.

We are very lucky to have some wonderful parks and open spaces in Bedford very close to Hazeldene with excellent play equipment that we would encourage you to use. At the end of the school day please collect your children and leave the grounds promptly. This is also helpful for the many after school clubs that are running.

We have sent out numerous messages this year but can we yet again stress that bikes/scooters **MUST NOT** be ridden once through the school gates. If your child is riding/scooting to school then they really should be wearing a helmet for their own safety.

Final Day Arrangements

As you are aware the school finishes for the summer holidays on FRIDAY 19th JULY. The children can be collected from school early on this day should you wish to. We will of course be open until the end of the day as normal and the Care Club will still operate its normal times.

So as not to have one big rush of parents at the same time if you do want to collect your child early then please can you follow the times and places below.

- 1.00pm Foundation and Year 1 from outside their classroom doors
- 1.00pm Year 2 usual home time pick up place
- 1.15pm Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 usual home time pick up place

The only entrance at this time of day will be Stancliffe Road. If you have siblings in both Key Stages, by the time you have collected your youngest child and walked around the outside of the playground your oldest child will be ready to leave, please do not walk through the building.

If you are not able to collect your child at these times but would still like to come earlier than the usual finish time then the remaining children will be in the school hall and so you will need to enter the building via the main office.

CHILDREN CAN WEAR MUFTI TO SCHOOL ON THE LAST DAY

We return to school on **Wednesday 4th September**. Please note that there is a training day on **Friday 18th October**.

Can I say thank you to all the pupils, parents, governors and staff for all the hard work and commitment they continue to show to Hazeldene. I would also like to wish on behalf of all the staff, the very best of luck to children that are leaving us to start a new school in September.

Yours sincerely

Helen Ward

Mrs H Ward Headteacher